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 CoVID-19 Town Government   
Operations  

 

Town Hall remains closed to the public. Administra-
tion and Code Compliance are working in shifts in 
the Town office and from home. Police and Public 
Works continue to provide services in person in a 
safe manner. 
 Public meetings held by video conference, 

broadcast on Comcast 71 or FiOS 12 and 
streamed on website. 

 Licenses and permit applications to be submit-
ted to Code Department by US mail or e-mailed 
to code@berwynheightsmd.gov. 

 Rental inspections suspended until further no-
tice. 

 Emergency notary service performed by BHPD 
at 5411 Berwyn Rd. Call 301-474-6774 to in-
quire. 

 All payments to be submitted by check via US 
mail to 5700 Berwyn Road, Berwyn Heights, 
MD 20740. 

  
Check Town website for the latest updates 
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/ 

Operaciones del gobierno municipal 

de COVID-19 
  

El ayuntamiento permanece cerrado al público. De-
partamentos de Administración y Cumplimiento del 
Código están trabajando en turnos en la oficina de 
la ciudad y de forma remota. La policía y las obras 
públicas están de servicio con personal completo. 

 Reuniones públicas realizadas por videoconfer-
encia, transmitidas en Comcast 71 o FiOS 12 y 
transmitidas en el sitio web; 

 Las solicitudes de licencias y permisos deben 
enviarse al Departamento del Código por cor-
reo de los EE. UU. O enviarse por correo elec-
trónico a zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov. 

 Inspecciones de alquiler suspendidas hasta 
nuevo aviso; 

 Servicio notarial de emergencia realizado por 

BHPD en 5411 Berwyn Rd. Llame al 301-474-

6774 para preguntar. 

 Todos los pagos se enviarán mediante cheque 

por correo de USPS a 5700 Berwyn Road, 

Berwyn Heights, MD 20740. 

Visite el sitio web para obtener la información más 

reciente https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/ 

Public Hearing Notice 

FY 2021 Budget Amendment, 

Fee & Fine Schedule Resolution 

June 9, 7:00 pm 

The Town Council will hold  public hearings be-
fore adopting an FY 2021 Budget Amendment 
regarding CARES Act Funding and an updated 
Fee & Fine Schedule at its June Town meeting.  

The meeting will be broadcast live on BHTV 
(FiOS 12, Comcast 7) and streamed on the 
Town’s website, www.berwynheightsmd.gov.  
Public comments will be taken during the virtual 
meeting over the telephone at 301-474-9570 
and by email to Mayor Dewey at adewey@ 
berwynheightsmd.gov. Check the agenda for 
Zoom link details about joining the meeting.   

The proposed FY 2021 budget amendment and 
Fees and Fines Schedule are posted on the 
Town website at www.berwynheightsmd.gov/
budget.   

T ELL US which days of the week are most 
convenient for you to attend Town Council 

meetings. Call 301-474-5000 or send an email to 
Clerk Harper: kharper@berwynheightsmd.gov 

   
  

 

Memorial Day 

 

Please Do NOT Leave Trash out  

Over the Weekend 

Mon 05/31/21 Offices Closed - NO  PICKUP 

Tue 06/01/21 Town-wide Trash & Bulk 

Wed 06/02/21 Town-wide Recycling 

Thu 06/03/21 Town-wide Yard Waste 

Fri 06/04/21 Town-wide Trash 

mailto:code@berwynheightsmd.gov
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/
mailto:zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov.
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/
http://www.berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:adewey@
mailto:adewey@
http://www.berwynheightsmd.
http://www.berwynheightsmd.
mailto:kharper@berwynheightsmd.gov
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Joseph R. Chlopicki, 89, passed away on 

April 28, 2021 at MedStar Southern Maryland 

Hospital due to complications from Covid-19. 

Born on August 17, 1931 at Columbia Hospital in 

Washington, D.C., Joseph lived his entire life in the 

1889 Victorian known as the Stoner/ Chlopicki 

House on Ruatan Street in Berwyn Heights. His 

parents moved into the home in 1921 and bought it 

in 1928. In 1950, at 19-years-old, Joseph enlisted in 

the U.S. Navy and served aboard the convoy air-

craft carrier U.S.S. Bairoko in the Pacific until 1954. 

Joseph retired from a successful 46-year career as 

a Technical Specialist at the Johns Hopkins Applied 

Physics Lab in Laurel, MD in 2001. He was a proud 

member of the American Legion for over 60 years. 

He leaves behind beloved daughters Sharon 

Tobing (Joseph) of Rockville, MD, Lisa de Sylva of 

Tallahassee, FL, Carol Cheney of Wilmington, NC, 

and nephews Robert W. Fisher (Ellen) of Flushing, 

MI, Joseph W. Fisher (Linda) of W. Columbia, SC, 

Michael S. Fisher (Julie) of Flint, MI and David H. 

Fisher of Flint, MI, as well as many dear friends 

who will miss him greatly. He was preceded in 

death by his wife, Ruth Kline Chlopicki in 1998 and 

his sister, Sophie C. Fisher in 2011. In lieu of flow-

ers, donations may be made to the Berwyn Heights 

Volunteer Fire Department & Rescue Squad, 8811 

60th Ave., Berwyn Heights, MD 20740. 

A Funeral Mass was celebrated at Holy Redeemer 

Parish in College Park on May 19. A catered lunch-

eon in his honor will take place at the American Le-

gion in Greenbelt after Covid-19 restrictions in Mar-

yland are lifted. Burial will be at Fort Lincoln Ceme-

tery in Brentwood, MD. 

Monday, June 7 | 11:00 AM 

Join Town Manager Laura Allen for an informal, out-

side gathering in the breezeway between Town Hall 

and Town Center from 11 am to noon on Monday, 

June 7th.  Drop in with any questions you have or in-

formation about the Town you’d like to share with her.  

We’ll follow Prince George’s County Covid protocols 

in place that day.  We will reschedule if it rains.   

  

TERM RESIDENT NON-RESIDENT 

EIGHTH (1/8) PAGE 

1 Month $30.00  $36.00  

6 Months $162.00  $192.00  

12 Months $230.00  $336.00  

QUARTER (1/4) PAGE 

1 Month $50.00  $72.00  

6 Months $270.00  $384.00  

12 Months $384.00  $672.00  

HALF (1/2) PAGE 

1 Month $100.00  $144.00  

6 Months $540.00  $768.00  

12 Months $768.00  $1,344.00  

FULL PAGE  

1 Month $200.00  $288.00  

6 Months $1,080.00  $1,536.00  

12 Months $1,536.00  $2,688.00  

Advertising Rates for the 

Berwyn Heights Bulletin 

The FEMA Community Vaccination Center at 

5717 Greenbelt Metro Drive is now offering the 

single-shot Johnson & Johnson vaccine during 

its final weeks of operation. Book your appoint-

ment at https://onestop.md.gov/govax. 

Vaccinations are also available through hospi-

tals, local health departments and pharmacies. 

Find a location near you at: https://coronavirus. 

maryland.gov/pages/vaccine#locator 

Vacunemonos Todos! 

El Centro de Vacunación Comunitaria de FE-

MA en 5717 Greenbelt Metro Drive ahora of-

rece la vacuna Johnson & Johnson de 1 inyec-

ción durante las últimas semanas de 

operación. Reserve su cita en  

https://onestop.md.gov/govax. 

Las vacunas también están disponibles a 

través de hospitales, departamentos de salud 

locales y farmacias. Encuentre una ubicación 

cerca de usted en: https://coronavirus. 

maryland.gov/pages/vaccine#locator 

https://onestop.md.gov/govax
https://coronavirus.
https://coronavirus.
https://onestop.md.gov/govax.
https://coronavirus.
https://coronavirus.
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Family (or Adult) Scavenger Hunt 2021   

 

Family or Individual Name: ___________________________________________ 

Email / Phone #: ___________________________________________________ 

All of these items can be found around Berwyn Heights and Lake Artemesia.  

Indicate where you saw each one by address, intersection or describe what it is 

near.  Return your answers electronically to violindreams@verizon.net, or put in 

town office drop box by May 8th.  All participants correctly identifying all items will 

be announced in the town website and the June Bulletin.  

A Bridge           _______________________________________ 

A Decorated House      _______________________________________ 

10 mph Speed Limit Sign    _______________________________________ 

A Historical Marker      _______________________________________ 

Butterfly Seat         _______________________________________ 

A Large Magnolia Tree     _______________________________________ 

Memorial bench        _______________________________________ 

Bicycle Repair Station     _______________________________________ 

Painted Mural        _______________________________________ 

A Gazebo          _______________________________________ 

Pedestrian Overpass     _______________________________________ 

Berwyn Heights Police Station _______________________________________ 

U.S. Postal Service Mailbox   _______________________________________ 

Luther Goldman Sign     _______________________________________ 

Composting Bins       _______________________________________ 

Solar Cell Phone Charging Station  _____________________________________ 

A Firetruck          _______________________________________ 

Fishing Pier         _______________________________________ 

*Bonus:   Heavy Metal Heron  _______________________________________ 

mailto:violindreams@verizon.net
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Thank you for joining us for our modified Berwyn Heights Day festivities  

(virtually or from a distance).    
 

We would like to thank all entries in the House Decorating Contest. 

The winners were: 

Most Creative: 8422 57th Ave 

Most Festive: 8508 Cunningham 

Most Unique: (Tied!) 5804 Ruatan St. and 5802 Swarthmore Dr. 

check out the Town ENewsletter for pictures. 
 

We didn't get any completed scavenger hunt entries, but for those of you that tried to look for  

everything, I hope you enjoyed looking for things around town, and got a bit better acquainted 

with your neighborhood in the process. If you got stumped on  

anything and would like a hint, feel free to email violindreams@verizon.net. 
 

Town Wide Yard Sale!   

Saturday, June 19th, starting at 8am (Rain or Shine)  
 

For everyone who has spent the past 14 months cleaning out 

their closets, attics and garages, fret no more, the Town Wide 

Yard Sale is back. As in the past, it's the third Saturday in June. 
 

We are happy to list your address and 3 of the most prominent 

items you have for sale, and possibly get them onto a map, so 

folks know where to buy what. To register for the list/map, send 

an email with your address and 3 items for sale to  

violindreams@verizon.net. 

Next Recreation Council meeting will be on Tuesday, June 1st at 7pm.  

To join the meeting, or to share ideas for future activities,   

please contact violindreams@verizon.net 

Please follow current CDC guidelines and Prince George’s County Covid regulations.  

RELEASE:  
Participants hereby release and agree to hold harmless the Town of Berwyn Heights and the Parks & Recreation 

Council, its employees, volunteers, coaches and other participants from any act of commission or omission which 

may result in any personal injury or property damage arising out of the above named participant’s participation in 

this program.  Participants further agree to save harmless the Town of Berwyn Heights and the Parks & Recrea-

tion Council, its employees, volunteers, coaches and other participants from all losses, costs and expenses 

(including attorney’s fees and court costs), settlement payment (whether or not reduced final judgment) and all 

liabilities, damages and fines paid, incurred, or suffered by the Town of Berwyn Heights and the Parks & Recrea-

tion Council by reason of, or arising out of injuries to persons (including death) or property damage caused by or 

attributed to the above named participant’s participation in this program. 

https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif301/f/news/may-14-2021.pdf
mailto:violindreams@verizon.net
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various drainage issues;  

 Town and County regulations about 
proper discharge of stormwater collect-
ing on a property; 

 Permit requirements for working in 
Town right-of-way and making changes 
to infrastructure; 

 Contacts for seeking help with storm-
water problems. 

 
The main reasons for stormwater runoff 
problems on residential properties are im-
proper grading of a property, being in a low-
lying area, extant ground water, excess 
impervious surfaces, improper outfall from 
sump pumps, and/ or inadequate storm-
water infrastructure. These problems can 
often be fixed by homeowners by re-grading 
the property, cleaning rain drains, extending 
downspouts, installing foundation drains 
and sump pumps, installing French drains 
and gravel trenches, and resodding bare 
spots in lawns to prevent erosion.  
 
If homeowners plan to connect new drains 
to the public stormwater system or perform 
work that affects curbs, gutters and road-
ways, permits are required. Stormwater 
pipes may not be discharged into neigh-
bors’ yards or into curbs, per County regula-
tions adopted by the Town. Permits for 
working in the right-of-way can be obtained 
from the Department of Permits, Inspec-
tions & Enforcement (DPIE) and the Town’s 
Code Compliance Department. 
 
Prince George’s County operates a Rain-
check Rebate Program which provides 
funding and technical advice to homeown-
ers who are implementing one or more of 
several types of stormwater runoff improve-
ments including: installation of rain barrels, 
cisterns, green roofs, permeable pavement 
or rain gardens, or planting of new trees. 
 
Moses Fadiran, Head of the DOE Sustaina-
bility Engineering Section, reported his find-
ings from site visits to Berwyn Heights prop-
erties whose owners had submitted storm-
water drainage complaints or inquiries to 
the County. He said over 70% of complaints 
are related to the existence of ground water 
which flows from one yard to next if proper-
ties are on a hill. In some cases, the County 
can make improvements to its stormwater 
system. However, most drainage problems 
occur along roads owned by the Town. Im-
provements, such as installing additional 
storm drains, are its responsibility and are 
best done in collaboration with the County 
and other stakeholders. 
 
Mr. Faridan further noted that most com-
plaints he investigated have been resolved, 
except one where the natural flow of sur-
face water has been blocked, which is a 
code violation. Ms. Hawkins-Nixon said 
often property owners make improvements 
on their properties which inadvertently im-
pede stormwater flow. Mr. Faridan can 
make recommendations on how to solve 
such situations but often neighbors talking 

W orksession Minutes 
April 5, 2021 

 
This meeting was held by videoconference 
due to the ongoing COVID-19 health emer-
gency.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 
p.m. Present were Mayor Amanda Dewey, 
Mayor Pro Tempore (MPT) Jodie Kulpa-
Eddy, Councilmembers (CMs) Christopher 
Brittan-Powell, Jason Papanikolas and 
Ethan Sweep. Also present were Town 
Manager (TM) Laura Allen, Code Compli-
ance Director Hollyce Goodwin, Town 
Clerk Kerstin Harper, Prince George’s 
County representatives Dawn Hawkins-
Nixon, Associate Director of the Sustaina-
bility Division, Department of the Environ-
ment (DOE), Moses Fadiran, Section 
Head, Engineering Services Section, Sus-
tainability Division, Department of the Envi-
ronment (DOE), Vernon Stinnett Jr., Asso-
ciate Director, Office of Highway Mainte-
nance, Department of Public Works and 
Transportation (DPW&T), and Michael 
Snyder, Division Chief, Storm Drainage 
Maintenance Division, Office of Highway 
Maintenance (DPW&T).  
 
1.  Announcements 
Mayor Dewey announced new Covid vac-
cine eligibility criteria. All adults 16 years 
and older are now eligible to be vaccinated 
and are encouraged to register. A new 
vaccination site will open at Greenbelt Met-
ro Station this week.  
 
2.  Approval of the Agenda 
On a motion by CM Sweep and second by 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy, the agenda was ap-
proved 5 to 0. 
 
3.  Discussion Items 
Drainage worksession: Mayor Dewey 
said Berwyn Heights has a lot of storm-
water drainage problems due to its geogra-
phy. Solutions require homeowners and 
different government agencies to collabo-
rate. Representatives from Prince George’s 
County’s Department of the Environment 
(DoE) and Department of Public Works & 
Transportation (DPW&T) have been invited 
to discuss drainage issues and answer 
questions. TM Allen added this discussion 
was requested by MPT Kulpa-Eddy in re-
sponse to a recent Code Compliance De-
partment monthly report in which drainage 
issues were highlighted. Code Director 
Hollyce Goodwin is present tonight to give 
a presentation on stormwater drainage 
issues encountered by Code staff. 
 
Director Goodwin welcomed Prince 
George’s County DOE and DPW&T repre-
sentatives Michael Snyder, Dawn Hawkins-
Nixon, Moses Fadiran, and Vernon Stin-
nett, Jr. Director Goodwin then presented 
an overview of: 

 Common drainage issues reported by 
Berwyn Heights residents; 

 Measures to address and mitigate 

with each other can help. 
 
In discussion, the following comments 
were made: 

 Storm drainpipes discharging into 
the gutter of the road are very com-
mon in Town and this practice was 
allowed in the past.  Curb cuts and 
holes were often made for drain-
pipes as part of road renovation 
projects. Policies on how to grand-
father existing drainage curb cuts 
while enforcing new stormwater 
discharge regulations need to be 
devised. 

 Berwyn Heights’ stormwater system 
is inadequate to handle stormwater 
runoff from major storms. Alterna-
tive solutions to facilitate retention 
and soil absorption of stormwater 
should be promoted. 

 The Town mandated egress win-
dows for all basement apartments 
or rented rooms in response to a 
2014 flash flood, which endangered 
the lives of some people living in 
basements. 

 Remedies for stormwater drainage 
problems need to be developed on 
a case-by-case basis because the 
reasons for problems are varied. 

 The County is requested to check 
whether a map of natural springs 
and streams in Berwyn Heights is 
available for use by the Code De-
partment. 

 
County representatives responded to 
questions as follows: 
Potential impacts of climate change are 
being examined by a PGC Climate Ac-
tion Commission. It is assumed that 
heavy rain events will occur with greater 
frequency and aggravate existing 
groundwater problems depending on the 
lay of the land. Tree planting and other 
stormwater management activities fund-
ed through the County’s Raincheck Re-
bate Program can help mitigate impacts. 
The best way to avoid wet basements 
and standing water on one’s property is 
proper grading around homes to allow 
stormwater to flow where it should. 
 
There ensued a discussion of storm-
water problems with property owners in 
the 6200 block of Ruatan Street who 
were present. The owner of 6215 Ru-
atan Street has repeatedly contacted 
the County, Public Works and WSSC 
seeking help with mitigating a constant 
flow of water coming from a neighbor’s 
property at a higher elevation and de-
stroying her driveway. Stormwater is-
sues occur along all properties located 
on the hill of the 6200 block of Ruatan 
Street. County staff has visited these 
properties to examine water flow but has 
not found a violation related to storm-
water drainage. County staff believes 
the problem is extant ground water that 
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flows downhill from higher to lower lying 
properties and requires a comprehensive 
solution. The Town may need to consider 
allowing these property owners to tie pri-
vate drainpipes into the public storm drain 
system. As the nearest stormwater inlet is 
at the bottom of Ruatan Street, a new un-
derdrain may have to be installed. The 
property owners who were present ex-
pressed willingness to cooperate and help 
pay for the infrastructure. 
 
Mayor Dewey thanked the homeowners 
for bringing their stormwater problems to 
the Council’s attention and encouraged 
them to stay in touch. The Council and 
staff will consider how best to address this 
complex problem. TM Allen said that in-
stallation of a new storm drain under the 
street would be the ultimate solution but 
presents a substantial financial challenge. 
She will explore various financing options, 
including the American Rescue Plan and a 
possible federal Infrastructure Bill. If fund-
ing fails to materialize, the Town may ask 
the homeowners in the 6200 block of Ru-
atan to help finance a storm drain project.  
 
Pepco filing comment letter: MPT Kulpa-
Eddy explained she provided a draft letter 
commenting on Pepco’s filing regarding a 
proposed streetlights upgrade and associ-
ated rate increases. It represents a compi-
lation of comments from other municipali-
ties submitted to Pepco and made at a 
public hearing in March. TM Allen has 
drafted another comment letter, also in-
cluded in background documents, which 
the Council may want to consider first as it 
includes points the Council decided are 
important to the Town at an earlier 
worksession. 
 
TM Allen confirmed that her letter is based 
on the Council’s discussion at a February 
worksession. She has since inquired 
whether Pepco’s rate increases will be 
permanent or end when the streetlight 
project is complete but received no defini-
tive answer. Points made in her letter in-
clude the following: 
 Lighting project complies with guid-

ance from the International Dark Sky 
Association and the American Medical 
Association. 

 Pepco works in partnership with af-
fected municipalities during project 
implementation; 

 Multiple options for fully shielded and 
warm lighting are available; 

 The cost of the project borne by local 
governments is fair across the project 
area; 

 Information about the project is availa-
ble in English and Spanish; 

 Data generated by the smart nodes is 
available to the public. 

 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy offered several additional 
points to include in the letter for Council’s 
consideration: 

 Request a later project implementation 
date to benefit from the newest technol-
ogy available; 
Council agreed not to include a request 
for a particular time. Council believes 
LED streetlight technology will not 
change dramatically in the coming 
years.  

 Request a sunset date for proposed 
rate increases, as the Town of Kensing-
ton has done, to understand the full 
cost of the lighting upgrade. Council 
agreed to request more information on 
the cost of the project, including a sun-
set date. A related request for infor-
mation about cost savings from using 
more efficient LED lights and potential 
Pepco revenue losses could also be 
included. 

 Request more information on the cost 
and usage of a proposed Smart Sensor 
Pilot Program. Smart sensors would 
monitor pollution, weather, traffic or gun 
shots in particular areas. Council 
agreed to request that data collected 
with smart sensors be made publicly 
available. 

 
The final Pepco comment letter will be up for 
approval at the April Town meeting. 
 
FY 2022 draft budget: TM Allen explained 
several changes made to the draft budget 
since the Council last discussed it on March 
15 and provided answers to questions 
posed at that meeting. She noted that this 
budget is balanced at slightly above 4 mil-
lion dollars, which is 2.4% higher than the 
FY 2021 budget. This is due in part to a 
$205,000 bond bill the State approved for 
Berwyn Heights, which will be used to re-
place the Town Center elevator. Further, the 
FY 2022 budget maintains a real property 
tax rate of 54.5 cents per $100 or assessed 
property value and generates an additional 
$100,300 in revenue due to rising property 
values. 
 
Revenue changes: 

 +11,000 in building permit line item to 
reflect increased activity 

 +205,000 in intergovernmental reve-
nues for bond bill, with no required 
Town match. 

Expenditure changes: 

 -33.3% reduction in Administration sala-
ries line item due to hiring of entry level 
Town Clerk. 

 +14.1% increase in health insurance 
premiums. The higher-than-expected 
increase was offset by reductions in 
Administration capital equipment and 
miscellaneous benefits line items and 
shifting of the Senior Center stove pur-
chase to bond bill expenditures. 

 + 205,000 for Town Center improve-
ments funded with bond bill. 

 
TM Allen provided answers to Council’s 
questions posed at the March 15 meeting. 
 Town’s rental licensing fee was set high 

to cover costs associated with police 
having to respond to rental properties 
with greater frequency and to discour-
age irresponsible landlords. 

 The difference between capital outlay 
and capital projects is that capital 
outlay is used for non-consumable 
products with a useful life of more 
than 1 year, such as computers, ver-
sus capital projects, used for big ticket 
items that add value to the Town’s 
assets, such as new roads or building 
repairs. 

 The Town’s cable franchise fees do 
not include internet revenue. 

 Berwyn Heights’ Highway User Reve-
nues (HUR) increased slightly over 
FY 2021, according to data posted by 
the Maryland Municipal League. How-
ever, last year’s HUR receipts appear 
to have been recorded incorrectly and 
appear to show a decline in HUR 
receipts. 

 The FY 2022 budget does not provide 
money to be transferred to the Vehi-
cle Replacement Reserve per TM 
Allen’s recommendation. 

 The next real property reassessment 
will occur at the end of this year with 
the new assessments becoming ef-
fective starting in July 2022. 

 The costs of the composting program 
appear higher than they are because 
an expense for signage at the com-
posting station was posted with the 
operating expenses. 

 The Town will inform residents about 
property tax relief programs through 
its weekly and monthly newsletters 
during tax season and again later in 
the year when applications are due. 

 
TM Allen highlighted other salient features 
of the FY 2022 budget: 

 Maintains status quo, pending infor-
mation on the American Rescue Plan 
Act (ARPA) funds. 

 Town Clerk position becomes full-time 
with associated benefits and incorpo-
rates Public Information Aide position. 

 Funds 1 ½ % Cost of Living Adjust-
ment (COLA) and 1 % merit increase. 

 Reprograms major projects deferred 
due to the pandemic, including: 

 $210,000 for road repairs 

 $50,000 for one hybrid police vehicle 

 $353,300 for Public Works vehicles 

 US Treasury guidance on use of 
ARPA funds (approximately $2.75mil-
lion for Berwyn Heights) is forthcom-
ing. 

 
TM Allen summed up that the Council will 
hold a public hearing and introduce the 
budget at the April Town meeting. Mean-
while, the Council is requested to provide 
further input. 
 
In discussion, the following comments 
were made: 
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 Will there be enough money in the Vehi-
cle Replacement Reserve for future 
vehicle purchases if no transfers are 
made this year? Yes, because vehicle 
purchases planned for this fiscal year 
were not made. 

 What is the cost of converting to electric 
vehicles (for BHPD) and associated 
charging stations? At this point, the 
Town continues to plan buying hybrid 
police vehicles. Longer term, Mary-
land’s Public Utility Commission is likely 
to require or request utilities to support 
electric vehicle charging stations that 
become available to municipalities at no 
or low cost. 

 Residents’ tax bills may go up by over 
$100 next year due to increasing prop-
erty values. The publishing of available 
tax relief programs for those struggling 
with the loss of income from the pan-
demic is appreciated.  

 
IT possibilities to improve community 
engagement: CM Brittan-Powell said he 
has requested to discuss WiFi connectivity 
in Town as one aspect of facilitating commu-
nication and engagement. He believes IT 
infrastructure has become very important 
during the pandemic, as students must rely 
on it for attending class and accessing learn-
ing resources. Through his work, he is 
aware of different programs and models for 
improving student access to online academ-
ic resources. He would like to brainstorm 
some ideas on how Berwyn Heights can 
become a more connected community. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy suggested CM Brittan-
Powell attend an Education Advisory Com-
mittee meeting to discuss his ideas. CM 
Brittan-Powell agreed to attend an upcoming 
BHEAC meeting and to speak to any com-
mittee interested in this issue. CM Papaniko-
las suggested contacting the City of Seat 
Pleasant, which has done a lot of work in 
this area. It may also be useful to ask youths 
to attend a meeting where this topic is dis-
cussed to hear what they think.  
 
4.  Department Reports 
Mayor Dewey announced an April 7 NW/EP 
meeting. She said everyone 16 years and 
older is eligible to be vaccinated at the 
State’s mass vaccination sites starting to-
morrow, including one at Greenbelt Metro 
Station. Pre-registration is encouraged. All 
are asked to continue to follow all applicable 
COVID protocols. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy reported that several inter-
esting presentations were given at the last 
PGCMA meeting, including one on the 
County’s 3-1-1 call center, the 2020 Census 
results to be released on April 30, and a sign
-up process to bring vaccination sites to the 
municipalities. Mayor Dewey added that no 
vaccination clinic is coming to Berwyn 
Heights in the near future. The County re-
quires a minimum number of people to be 
vaccinated per day, which Berwyn Heights is 
not likely to meet. Apart from that, BHPD 

has done a very good job helping seniors 
sign up for vaccinations and they are fine. 
However, the Town will continue to explore 
ways to enhance residents’ access to vac-
cines. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy continued that Prince 
George’s County is hosting another virtual 
meeting on April 8 on a cultural arts study, 
focused on transportation facilities and 
connectivity. The MAGLEV comment peri-
od has been extended to May 24 and peo-
ple can also comment at several upcoming 
virtual public hearings. The Recreation 
Council will meet tomorrow to continue 
planning for Berwyn Heights Day. There 
will be a car parade and a home decorating 
contest. Another virtual trivia event is 
scheduled for April 23 in which people can 
participate individually or as group. 
 
CM Papanikolas said he met with TM Allen 
and Treasurer Lightfield to discuss ideas 
about digitizing the signature process. In 
response to MPT Kulpa-Eddy, TM Allen 
said that 5 people applied to serve on the 
Ethics Commission. Mayor Dewey will se-
lect 3 and make an announcement at an 
upcoming meeting. 
 
CM Brittan-Powell thanked the Code Direc-
tor for a great presentation on stormwater 
drainage.  
 
CM Sweep reminded residents to continue 
to wear masks, especially at Lake Arteme-
sia and to adhere to the one-way regulation 
when walking on the path around the lake. 
Prince George’s County Memorial Library 
System has released a vaccine hunter hot-
line 240-392-3622, which people can call 
between 9am and 7pm on weekdays to get 
help signing up for vaccination appoint-
ments. In Public Works news, an electron-
ics recycling event will take place on April 
24 in Greenbelt and the next street sweep-
ing will occur in the first week of May.  
 
5.  Resident and Community Comments 
There were none. 
 
On a motion by CM Brittan-Powell and 
second by CM Sweep, the meeting was 
adjourned at 9:53 p.m. 
 
 

T own Meeting 
April 14, 2021 

 

This meeting was held by videoconference 
due to the ongoing COVID-19 health emer-
gency. 
 

Call to Order 7:00 p.m. 
Present were Mayor Amanda Dewey, 
Mayor Pro Tempore (MPT) Jodie Kulpa-
Eddy, Councilmembers (CMs) Chris Brittan
-Powell, Jason Papanikolas and Ethan 
Sweep. CM Brittan-Powell arrived at 7:20 
p.m. Also present were Town Manager 
(TM) Laura Allen, Town Clerk Kerstin Har-
per, Lindsey & Associates Auditor Robert 
Diss, Historical Committee Chair Debby 

Steele-Snyder and Recreation Council 
President Susan Jones. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
1.  Announcements 
Mayor Dewey announced that Berwyn 
Heights received $155,000 in bond bill 
funds from the State to replace the Senior 
Center elevator and make other repairs to 
the Town Center. She thanked the Town’s 
state senator and delegates for their sup-
port. Further, all persons 16 years and 
older are eligible for COVID-19 vaccina-
tion and can get their shots at a new 
mass vaccination site at Greenbelt Sta-
tion. Lastly, some students have returned 
to school for in-person instruction. Drivers 
are requested to drive carefully.  
 
2.  Approval of the Agenda 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy moved, and CM Sweep 
seconded to approve the agenda. The 
agenda was approved 4 to 0. (CM Brittan-
Powell had technical difficulties joining the 
meeting) 
 
3.  Ceremonial Items 
Flood Awareness Month Proclamation: 
Mayor Dewey read the Proclamation ob-
serving Flood Awareness Month. CM 
Papanikolas moved and CM Brittan-
Powell seconded to approve the Procla-
mation. The motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
Arbor Day Proclamation: Mayor Dewey 
read the Arbor Day Proclamation, usually 
performed on Berwyn Heights Day. On a 
motion by MPT Kulpa-Eddy, and second 
by CM Sweep, the Proclamation was ap-
proved 5 to 0. 
 
4.  Presentation 
Mayor Dewey welcomed Robert Diss with 
Lindsey & Associates to review the 
Town’s FY 2020 audited financial state-
ments. Mr. Diss gave an overview of the 
audit report. He said the Town received a 
clean opinion, giving assurance that the 
financial statements are not materially 
misstated. The Management Discussion 
& Analysis, authored by the Town Manag-
er and Treasurer, gives an overview of 
the Town’s finances for the year. It in-
cludes a table comparing FY 2020 to FY 
2019 outcomes. The report includes two 
sets of financial statements required by 
the Government Accounting Standards 
Board (GASB). The first set takes long 
term assets and liabilities into account 
and shows an increase in equity of 
$434,000. The second set of financial 
statements only takes current assets and 
liabilities into account and shows the 
Town increased its fund balance by 
$153,000.  
 
Mr. Diss highlighted several Auditors’ 
Notes pertaining to Cash & Investments, 
Property Taxes, Capital Assets and the 
Town’s participation in the Maryland State 
Retirement Plan. Discussing the state-
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ments comparing budgeted versus actual 
revenues and expenditures, he noted that 
the Town uses reserves to balance its budg-
et, and budgets on a “non-GAAP basis.” 
 
Mayor Dewey thanked Mr. Diss for his 
presentation and advised that the audit re-
port and other background documentation 
are available on the Town’s website. MPT 
Kulpa-Eddy requested a bound copy of the 
report, which Mr. Diss will provide. MPT 
Kulpa-Eddy moved, and CM Brittan-Powell 
seconded to accept the FY 2020 Audit Re-
port. The motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
5.  Public Hearings 
FY 2022 General Fund Budget & Tax 
Rate: Mayor Dewey said, as part of the FY 
2022 budget process, the Town engaged 
residents via a survey and a budget meet-
ing. The budget to be introduced tonight is a 
status quo budget balanced at slightly above 
$4 million and maintains the current real 
property tax rate of 54.5 cents per $100 of 
assessed property value. TM Allen is re-
quested to present the details of the pro-
posed budget. 
 
TM Allen presented an overview of the FY 
2022 budget. She said the budget is built 
around 4 priorities identified through the 
public engagement process and funded as 
follows:  

 Condition of Streets and Sidewalks, 
Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety 

 $210,000 in roadway repairs 

 $30,000 for walkable, bikeable task-
force recommendations 

 Recreation and Parks 

 Level funding of civic organizations 

 National Night Out 

 $205,000 Town Center improve-
ments (bond bill) 

 Sustainability 

 Green Team funding 

 Thriving Earth Exchange tree pro-
tection program 

 Campus Community Connection 
program 

 Balanced budget 

 $16,000 Urban Forest budget 

 Composting program continuation 

 Effective Communication 

 Development of communications 
policy 

 Translation service by BHPD clerk 

 Bulletin mailed to households 

 E-newsletter published twice a 
month 

 
TM Allen continued that the proposed budg-
et maintains previous real and personal 
property tax rates, as well as the recycling 
fee of $90 per household. Important chang-
es on the expense side of the ledger include 
a 14% increase in health insurance premi-
ums that required making adjustments in 

other areas, COLA and merit pay increas-
es for employees, and needed replace-
ment of Public Works and Police vehicles 
that were deferred due to the pandemic. 
 
The Town continues to effectively manage 
its financial, staff and capital resources. 
The Town’s most important resource, its 
employees, are supported through appro-
priate compensation and training, which 
helps assure they can deliver the best pos-
sible service to the residents. To date, the 
COVID-19 pandemic has had no significant 
impact on the budget, as property values 
and tax revenues have remained steady. 
The Town has held off on major purchas-
es, continues to avoid debt financing and 
maintains a healthy fund balance to be 
able to mitigate any pandemic-related set-
backs. 
 
TM Allen said the Town’s current General 
Fund balance stands at $2.5 million which 
she expects not to be significantly different 
by the end of the fiscal year. She then de-
tailed the Town’s revenue sources, depart-
mental expenditures and capital projects, 
as projected for FY 2022. In sum, the FY 
2022 budget will be slightly higher (3.2%) 
than last year’s, mainly due to the State 
bond bill the Town received. 
 
In response to MPT Kulpa-Eddy, TM Allen 
said she projects income tax receipts to 
increase by $25,000 based on past reve-
nue patterns. While the pandemic has 
changed the timing of payments, she be-
lieves the Town will receive a substantial 
income tax disbursement at year’s end. 
 
Clerk Harper read Ordinance 183 adopting 
the FY 2022 General Fund budget, and 
Mayor Dewey opened the public hearing. 
 
Joan Hayden, Seminole Street, asked via 
email how she can obtain a copy of the 
budget. Mayor Dewey replied it is posted 
on the Town website with the agenda 
packet. 
 
Alex Lopatka, Berwyn Road, asked via 
Zoom how the 14% health premium in-
crease was absorbed. TM Allen replied 
that she had estimated a 10% increase in 
health insurance cost. The additional 4% 
was made up from reductions in the Ad-
ministration capital equipment line item and 
miscellaneous benefits, and by shifting the 
Senior Center stove purchase to the bond 
bill. 
 
With no further comments, CM Sweep 
moved and CM Papanikolas seconded to 
hold the record open for further comments. 
The motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
FY 2022 Public Safety Taxing District 
Budget: Mayor Dewey said this budget 
supports the cost of one police officer and 
outfitting with a special tax levied on the 
Town’s commercial and industrial district. 
TM Allen explained that the special public 

safety tax is expected to raise approxi-
mately $88,000 of which $86,700 will be 
expended for the police officer dedicated 
to the commercial district. No increase in 
the tax rate is proposed. A meeting with 
the Commercial District Management Au-
thority (CDMA) is being scheduled to re-
ceive approval for this budget. 
 
Clerk Harper read a summary of Ordi-
nance 184 adopting the Public Safety 
Taxing District Budget. In response to 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy, TM Allen said the 
CDMA meeting will be noticed and Coun-
cil provided an agenda. 
 
Mayor Dewey opened the public hearing. 
There were no comments. CM Papaniko-
las moved and CM Sweep seconded to 
hold the record open for further com-
ments. The motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
6.  Consent Agenda 
CM Sweep moved and MPT Kulpa-Eddy 
seconded to approve the consent agenda. 
The motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
7.  Mayor’s Report 
Mayor Dewey thanked TM Allen and 
Treasurer Lightfield for their hard work on 
the budget, complicated by the pandemic 
and the departure of the previous Treasur-
er. 
 
Ethics Commission Appointment 
Mayor Dewey said Ordinance 110 pro-
vides for the Mayor to appoint a 3-member 
Ethics Commission, which reviews finan-
cial disclosures and any ethics complaints 
that might be received, for a 2-year term. 
The Town was fortunate to receive several 
applications from well-qualified candi-
dates. From these she chose Taylor 
Hahn, Diane Beckam and Alex Lopatka to 
be sworn in at the May Town meeting. Mr. 
Hahn and Mr. Lopatka thanked Mayor 
Dewey for nominating them and said they 
are looking forward to serving on the 
Commission.  
 
Mayor Dewey further reported the Town 
has received a bond bill to undertake 
some much-needed Town Center im-
provements, foremost the replacement of 
the elevator. The vaccination program has 
progressed to a point where all adults are 
now eligible to be vaccinated. The newly 
opened Greenbelt Station site is run by 
FEMA, but appointments must be made 
through the State’s registration system. 
The Centers for Disease Control & Pre-
vention (CDC) has paused the distribution 
of the Johnson & Johnson vaccine due to 
rare complications people have experi-
enced. 
 
Mayor Dewey continued that she has met 
with the Fire Department to discuss facility 
issues, had a monthly call with Coun-
cilmember Glaros about County matters, 
and attended Neighborhood Watch and 
Recreation Council meetings. Having 
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served on the MML Legislative Commit-
tee, she has had the opportunity to close-
ly follow legislation MML had identified as 
priorities. The Legislature passed 2 bills 
related to support broadband availability. 
An MML sponsored HUR bill failed as did 
Senator Pinsky’s Climate Solutions Now 
Act. A bill mandating that municipalities 
hold a special election whenever a Coun-
cil vacancy occurs also failed, which al-
lows municipalities to continue to follow 
their existing procedures for filling vacan-
cies. 
 
8.  Councilmember Reports 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that residents’ real 
property tax bills will be increasing by an 
average of $150 this year due to rising 
assessments. The Town’s proposed 
budget does not adopt a constant yield 
tax rate to prevent tax bills from rising. 
Unlike in previous years, she has not 
heard any comments about this and want-
ed residents to be aware of it.  
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy commended the Code 
and Public Works Department for im-
provements made to their monthly re-
ports. She also announced that Metro is 
phasing out their old Smart Trip cards 
which can be cashed in according to a 
process described on Metro’s website. 
County Councilmember Glaros will hold a 
virtual Town Hall meeting on April 19, at 
which the County’s budget will be dis-
cussed. County Executive Alsobrooks 
and the heads of County agencies will be 
present to respond to constituents’ ques-
tions.  
 
CM Papanikolas thanked everyone who 
applied to serve on the Ethics Commis-
sion. He is glad that everyone is now eli-
gible to get vaccinated and that the pro-
cess is easy. Much of the financial infor-
mation provided by the Administration 
Department has already been discussed 
as part of the budget hearings. 
 
CM Brittan-Powell seconded MPT Kulpa-
Eddy’s commendation regarding the 
Code Compliance report. He noted that 
the report shows rental license revenue to 
be down because rental activity declined 
during the pandemic. 
 
CM Sweep reported that the street 
sweeper will not be in Town until the first 
week of May. The Public Works building 
finally had the soffits repaired.  
 
9.  Committee Reports 
Education Advisory Committee: MPT 
Kulpa-Eddy reported that the BHEAC 
completed the education grant application 
form and is now drafting a grant submis-
sion and review process. Prince George’s 
County Public Schools have reopened, 
and some students are back in school. 
The BHEAC is also supporting an educa-
tional summer camp program at the Com-
munity Center for which scholarships will 

be available.  
 
Green Team: Mayor Dewey reported that 
the Green Team at its last meeting talked at 
length about the cicadas that are about to 
emerge and how to protect young trees 
from them. The Green Team also com-
mented on environmental bills before the 
Legislature this session and the Pepco filing 
on street light upgrades. The adopt-a-block 
litter program is going well and has the po-
tential of removing more litter from Town 
streets than the monthly litter pickup. Also 
discussed were the Bee City USA applica-
tion and the community garden. Trees of 
Distinction nominations are due at the end 
of April. Trees may be renominated, and 
forms should be submitted with a photo to 
Mayor Dewey.  
 
Historical Committee: BHHC Chair Debby 
Steele Snyder reported that the Historical 
Committee has drafted a disclaimer for the 
Duncanson Avenue marker, which has 
been sent to the Council for review.  Plans 
for a Berwyn Heights Day scavenger hunt 
have been revised. The Committee will 
instead feature 2 quiz-type questions on its 
page in the Bulletin each month with an-
swers provided the following month. The 
Committee also sent a letter to the editor of 
College Park Here & Now, which corrected 
a number of inaccuracies in an article about 
Berwyn Heights history. 
 
CM Sweep thanked the Committee for 
spending the time to craft the explanatory 
language for the Duncanson marker.  
 
Neighborhood Watch/ Emergency Pre-
paredness: Mayor Dewey said at its last 
meeting the Committee discussed the 
emergency trailer and where it should focus 
its work. MPT Kulpa-Eddy added the Com-
mittee elected new officers. Joan Hayden 
and Randy Fortwengler will be co-chairs 
and Georgina Dodge will serve as Secre-
tary. The Committee plans to review its 
bylaws and other guidance documents to 
clarify its responsibilities. A trailer inventory 
is planned for warmer weather. 
 
Recreation Council: Recreation Council 
President Susan Jones announced that a 
virtual Trivia Night is planned for April 23. 
Berwyn Heights Day planning continues. 
Activities include a scavenger hunt featur-
ing places and amenities in the Town par-
ticipants can identify, as well as a house 
decorating contest and a car parade, head-
ed by BHPD and the Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment, that will go to every street in Town. 
Last year’s virtual concerts will be replayed 
on BHTV and YouTube throughout the af-
ternoon. Special Berwyn Heights Day T-
shirts have been ordered with some to 
spare should anyone else want one. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy encouraged residents to 
check out the e-newsletter for a jigsaw puz-
zle that is based on pictures of previous 
Berwyn Heights Day activities. Feedback 

forms for the Neighbor-to-Neighbor pro-
gram have been sent to participants and 
should be returned to TM Allen by April 18. 
 
Ms. Jones said the Recreation Council will 
wait to make a determination about wheth-
er or not to hold a Town-wide yard sale 
until the COVID situation is clearer. Lastly, 
she noted that she has seen BHPD enforc-
ing stop sign violations, which seems to 
persuade some bicyclists to come to a halt.  
 
10.  Old Business 
Pepco Comment Letter: Mayor Dewey 
said MPT Kulpa-Eddy and TM Allen have 
worked on drafting a comment letter for 
Pepco’s multi-year plan regarding pro-
posed street light upgrades. It lists the 
Town’s priorities with respect to this project 
that were identified in several Council dis-
cussions. 
 
TM Allen read the letter regarding Pepco’s 
October 2020 filing with Maryland’s Public 
Service Commission (PSC case number 
9655) into the record. It states, while the 
Town is generally supportive of the mod-
ernization of the grid and LED lighting, the 
PSC is requested to ensure: 

 Lighting project complies with guid-
ance from the American Medical Asso-
ciation and the International Dark Sky 
Association; 

 Pepco works in partnership with mu-
nicipalities to meet lighting needs dur-
ing implementation; 

 Fully shielded and warm lighting op-
tions are available where requested; 

 The cost borne by local governments 
for the project is fair across the project 
area; 

 Pepco provides more in-depth rate 
tables enabling lay persons to under-
stand the proposed rate increases. 
The Town supports the rate sunset 
request made by the Town of Kensing-
ton; 

 Pepco produces written information 
about the project in English and Span-
ish; and 

 Smart node data is made available to 
the public. 

 
The letter is prepared for Mayor Dewey’s 
signature but can be adjusted to have all 
Councilmembers sign. MPT Kulpa-Eddy 
suggested to leave it as is, since the letter 
is written on behalf of the Council. MPT 
Kulpa-Eddy moved, and CM Sweep se-
conded to approve the letter. The motion 
passed 5 to 0. 
 
11.  New Business 
Ordinance 183 – 1st Reading & Intro-
duction of FY 2022 General Fund Budg-
et: Mayor Dewey said the Ordinance was 
read and discussed during the public hear-
ing portion of the meeting and invited addi-
tional comments. TM Allen noted that since 
the budget was last presented, the remain-
ing balance of the emergency trailer re-
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serve had been added to the Police De-
partment budget. The funds will be used for 
purchasing decals and a propane genera-
tor for the emergency trailer. 
 
CM Papanikolas moved, and CM Sweep 
seconded to introduce the FY 2022 budget. 
The motion was approved 5 to 0. (CM Brit-
tan Powell’s vote was recorded with delay 
due to technical difficulties) 
 
Ordinance 184 – 1st Reading & Intro-
duction of FY 2022 Public Safety Taxing 
District Budget: Mayor Dewey invited 
additional comments on the PSTD budget. 
There were none. 
 
CM Sweep moved and CM Papanikolas 
seconded to introduce the PSTD budget. 
The motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
Darryll Pines, UMD President Congratu-
lations Letter: Mayor Dewey said, on a 
suggestion by CM Sweep, the Council 
agreed to send a letter congratulating Dar-
ryll Pines on his inauguration as the 34th 
President of the University of Maryland. 
CM Sweep moved and CM Papanikolas 
seconded to approve the letter as is. The 
motion passed 5 to 0.  The letter will be 
signed by all Councilmembers. 
 
Four Cities Agenda Items: Mayor Dewey 
said that next Four Cities Coalition meeting 
will take place virtually on April 22, hosted 
by Greenbelt, and asked if Councilmem-
bers have any agenda items to suggest. 
Council had planned to submit the Ameri-
can Rescue Plan Act funding for discus-
sion, but the US Treasury Department has 
not yet issued guidance on the use of 
these funds. 
 
The Pepco and Maglev comment letters 
were proposed for the agenda. CM Sweep 
said the Greenbelt Road working group will 
make a presentation at the end of the 
meeting. 
 
12.  Resident & Community Comments 
In response to CM Sweep, TM Allen con-
firmed that WSSC is required to repave the 
roads from curb to curb after completing 
their pipe replacement project on Edmon-
ston Road and Goucher Drive. The Town is 
working with WSSC to install new under-
drains to improve stormwater drainage in 
some sections before the final pavement is 
applied. 
 
Joan Hayden, Seminole Street, comment-
ed by email that she cannot access the 
supporting budget documents on the Town 
website. Clerk Harper said the webhosting 
vendor was experiencing some technical 
difficulties today. Mayor Dewey said she 
can forward the budget to anyone request-
ing it. 
 
On a motion by CM Sweep and second by 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy, the meeting was ad-
journed at 8:48 p.m. 

W orksession 
February 17, 2021 

 

This meeting was held by videoconference 
due to the ongoing COVID-19 health 
emergency. 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 
p.m. Present were Mayor Amanda Dewey, 
Mayor Pro Tempore (MPT) Jodie Kulpa-
Eddy, Councilmembers (CMs) Jason Pa-
panikolas and Ethan Sweep. CM Christo-
pher Brittan-Powell had an excused ab-
sence. Also present were Town Manager 
(TM) Laura Allen, Clerk Kerstin Harper 
and Thriving Earth Exchange Project Man-
ager Irmaris Rivera-Llavona. 
 
1.  Announcements 
Mayor Dewey announced that a vaccina-
tion site at Greenbelt Metro Station has 
opened and has walk-in availability.  
 
2.  Approval of the Agenda 
On a motion by MPT Kulpa-Eddy and sec-
ond by CM Sweep, the agenda was ap-
proved 4 to 0. 
 
3.  Discussion Items 
Thriving Earth Exchange update: Mayor 
Dewey welcomed Irmaris Rivera, Project 
Manager for the tree canopy protection 
project to be undertaken by Thriving Earth 
Exchange and the Town. TM Allen said 
Ms. Rivera is a geoscientist who works for 
Puerto Rico-based EcoExploartorio, Inc. 
The project will be focused on making an 
inventory of invasive species to protect 
Berwyn Heights’ tree canopy and provid-
ing resources on addressing invasive plant 
issues.  
 
TM Allen and Ms. Rivera gave an over-
view of the project, with Ms. Rivera trans-
lating into Spanish. The Thriving Earth 
Exchange (TEX) is a program within the 
American Geophysicist Union (AGU) with 
the goal of advancing discovery in earth 
and space sciences for the benefit of hu-
manity and the environment. TEX seeks to 
strengthen collaboration among scientists, 
partner organizations and communities to 
build healthy, resilient, just and economi-
cally responsible futures. In this case, TEX 
provides a volunteer scientist to help 
Berwyn Heights improve the health of its 
tree canopy by making an inventory and 
limiting the impact of invasive plants.  
 
TM Allen and Ms. Rivera continued with a 
more detailed explanation of the scientist-
community partnerships. Examples of TEX 
community partnerships in Maryland in-
clude a water quality project with the Town 
of Berlin, where TM Allen served as Town 
manager, an air quality project with Bran-
dywine, a stormwater project with Takoma 
Park and a flooding project with Frederick. 
A successful TEX project depends on 
availability of staff and volunteers, flexibil-
ity to adjust timelines, and a well-
developed environmental ethic in the com-
munity.  

The Berwyn Heights TEX project is ex-
pected to produce a property owners’ 
toolkit for reducing invasive species. Be-
yond that, University of Maryland students 
have been approached about developing 
an app in the format of a game that awards 
points or badges for removing invasive 
species. Next steps include advertising for 
a volunteer scientist, an informational 
meeting with the Green Team, and finding 
project volunteers. The project is expected 
to start this summer or fall. 
 
In discussion, the following points were 
made: 

 Examples of invasive species include 
English Ivy and bamboo, i.e. plants 
which tend to spread quickly and 
crowd out native vegetation.  

 The USDA and state agencies often 
provide lists of invasive plants for a 
particular region. 

 The planned inventory of invasive 
plants will include invasive plant loca-
tions, to the extent feasible. 

 Inventories should be conducted at 
different times of the year, as different 
species grow in different seasons. 

 Project updates will by posted by Ms. 
Rivera on the TEX website. The most 
recent update is an advertisement for 
a volunteer scientist.  

 
Mayor Dewey said she is looking forward 
to getting started on the project and 
thanked Ms. Rivera for participating in the 
presentation. CM Sweep said he is also 
looking forward to the project and volun-
teered to give advice and spread the word 
at work. 
 
Greenbelt Road working group update: 
CM Sweep gave an update on the working 
group that coordinates priority setting be-
tween Berwyn Heights, Greenbelt and 
College Park for improvements to the 
Greenbelt Road commercial corridor antici-
pated with the redevelopment of Beltway 
Plaza mall. The working group held a 
meeting on April 8 and was attended by 
County Councilmember Todd Turner. The 
group has made good progress and will be 
ready with recommendations before the 
redevelopment begins. 
 
CM Sweep said next steps include a 
presentation about the working group’s 
findings at the April 22 Four Cities meet-
ing, and a discussion with County Coun-
cilmember Dannielle Glaros at the next 
working group meeting. Other guests on 
the invitation list include Senator Doug 
Peters and Maryland Department of Trans-
portation (MDOT) staff. CM Sweep asked if 
Councilmembers had concerns, they 
would like the working group to address. 
 
In discussion, the following points were 
raised: 
 Building a coalition of State, County, 

and local business leaders in support 
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    Free Karate Training !!! 
  

Train with Sensei Leon Swain, 6th degree black belt, five-time inductee into 
the World Professional Martial Arts Hall of Fame, and member of Shihan John 
Roseberry’s Sho-Rei-Shobu-Kan Budo Organization. 

  

Open to all ages/all levels 
CLASSES WILL BE VIRTUAL USING ZOOM UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

Mondays and Fridays from 5:15 pm – 5:55 pm  
  

For information, contact Sensei Theresa Beck beck_theresa@yahoo.com or  
Sensei Leon Swain at 301-728-2881 

of Greenbelt Road corridor improve-
ments should be the priority at this 
point.  

 Identifying funding sources and part-
ners for redevelopment plans are also 
important.  

 The cities participating in the working 
group may be asked to sign a letter 
expressing support for the working 
group.  

 
Maglev DEIS comment letter: Mayor 
Dewey said that MPT Kulpa-Eddy has 
drafted a letter commenting on the Maglev 
Draft Environmental Impact Statement 
(DEIS), which is based on Councilmem-
bers’ input from previous worksessions.  
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy explained that this ver-
sion of the letter includes input from the 
Council as well as the Green Team, which 
discussed the letter at its last meeting. The 
revised letter sets forth a broader range of 
concerns as a municipality within Prince 
George’s County in the first paragraph and 
omits references to it being a pilot project 
for a larger rail system to serve the east 
coast. Otherwise, comments are focused 
on those items an environmental impact 
statement must examine, e.g. impact of a 
proposed trainset maintenance facility on 
nearby wetlands, waterways and forested 
areas, and impacts specific to Berwyn 
Heights. The letter should be approved at 
the May Town meeting so it can be submit-
ted by the end of the public comment peri-
od on May 25. 
 
In discussion, the Council sought and re-
ceived clarification about the location of the 
train maintenance facility, and whether 
Beaverdam Creek is the only waterway 
impacting Berwyn Heights. Councilmem-
bers offered no additions or changes to the 
letter. 
 
4.  Department Reports 
Mayor Dewey announced that Officer Fray-
er, who joined BHPD only 2 months ago, 

has accepted a leadership opportunity in 
another municipality and will leave Berwyn 
Heights. All people 16 years or older are 
now eligible to be vaccinated. The only 
vaccine approved for 16- and 17-year-olds 
is the Pfizer vaccine, which is available at 
the Bowie Senior Center site. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy reported that she attend-
ed a PGCMA meeting at which State Sen-
ator Melony Griffith spoke about recently 
passed state legislation. Also discussed 
were commercial devices for monitoring 
indoor pathogens, and new facilities for 

behavioral health care services and a 
maternal care pavilion at Doctor’s Com-
munity Hospital. MPT Kulpa-Eddy noted 
that Mayor Dewey was nominated to 
serve on the PGCMA board of directors 
and asked about PGCMA participation 
credits for MML’s Banner City certification. 
Mayor Dewey said she is tracking the 
credits and hopes certification can be ob-
tained without the “If I were Mayor Con-
test,” visit, as Berwyn Heights Elementary 

MEALS ON WHEELS SEEKS 

VEGETABLE GARDENERS 
  
Do you like to garden or know of 
someone who does? Do you 
know of a group of students or 
Boy or Girl Scout groups looking 
for a project for credit or recogni-
tion this summer? Meals on 
Wheels of College Park would like someone or a group of individuals 
interested in helping to feed our senior and homebound residents by 
planting, growing and maintaining a vegetable garden. This will help 
us prepare a richer and  healthier variety of meals by incorporating 
fresh vegetables into their daily meals. 

A generous donor is providing lots of seedlings ready for planting.  
We just need a plan, a plot, and helping hands to get started! 

We are prepared to help you get started with a small stipend.  If there 
is anyone who would like to contribute to the funding of this project, 
please let us know.  If we truly have an overwhelming amount of pro-
duce, we will can share with the College Park Food Bank or other 
kitchens. 

If interested, please contact maria@mealsonwheelsofcollegepark.org 
as soon as possible. The seedlings will need to get into the ground 
soon.  

mailto:beck_theresa@yahoo.com
mailto:maria@mealsonwheelsofcollegepark.org
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BHHC OFFICERS 

Chair:           Debby Steele Snyder 

Vice Chair:   Lee Fuerst 

Secretary:    Sharmila Bhatia 

NEXT MEETING (VIRTUAL) 

JUNE 23, 2021 | 7:30 PM 

To participate, please contact Sharmila Bhatia 
at sharmila_bhatia88@hotmail.com   

All other inquiries to dsteelesny@yahoo.com 

For more information visit our Facebook Page 
or BHHC Website. 

HISTORY QUIZ , CONTINUED 
 

Two more clues: 

 Other than having a park named after him, what is 

‘Pop’ Hudgins' claim to fame? _____________________ 

(Hint—check the BHVFD’s website at https://

bhvfd14.org/about/history/ 

 Spectators came from Washington D.C. and all around 

to watch this sport ____________ at the Sportland Arena. 

(Hint: especially popular during the 1920s)  

Send you answers to BHHC Chair Debby Steele Snyder to 

receive a prize.  

Solutions to May Bulletin Quiz Questions:  

1. Victorian Gingerbread—5613 Seminole Street 

2. Oldest Road in Town—Edmonston Road 

Historical Committee 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO APRIL ACTIVITIES 

June 5 Carl Anderston 

June 10 Eunice Burton 

June 26 Patti Dennison 

June 27 Susan Johnson 

REOPENING: Effective June 1, will follow Town and County  

protocols/ limitations. 

FURNITURE: Replacement in main and back room remain a 

“work in progress.” 

Open Monday thru Friday, 10 AM to 2 PM - Next to Town Office on 57th Avenue - Phone 301-474-0018 

Smile, do a good deed. 

Say “thanks,” and  

we’ll all feel better. 

mailto:sharmila_bhatia88@hotmail.com
mailto:dsteelesny@yahoo.com
https://www.facebook.com/BHhistory/
http://www.berwynheightshistory.com
https://bhvfd14.org/about/history/
https://bhvfd14.org/about/history/
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Karel C. Petraitis 
  

General Law Practice 

Specializing in Family Law, Wills, and Estates 

  

7100 Baltimore Avenue, Suite 205 

College Park, Maryland 20740 

Business: (301) 277-1443 
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Find us on Facebook:  Berwyn Heights ES PTA 

Upcoming  

Events  
 

June 15, Tuesday 

Last day of school 

Early dismissal 

  

September 8, Wednesday 

First day of school  

2021-2021 school year 

We love our teachers! 
In May, we celebrated teacher appreciation week, honoring the fabulous 

teachers and staff at BHES. This has been a difficult and unusual year 

and our teachers have risen to the challenge. THANK YOU!  

 

Thanks to our donors and sponsors! 
Thanks for helping to honor our teachers for teacher appreciation week! 

We want you! 
Become a member of the BHES PTA board! The board members work  

together to support the school, the teachers, and the whole school  

community. Your voice is valued! If you are interested or want to  

nominate another parent, please contact president@bhespta.org 

Berwyn Heights Elementary School PTA 

mailto:president@bhespta.org
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The Berwyn Heights Education Advisory Council (BH EAC) is announcing a new program to support stu-
dents as they pursue opportunities for summer learning and enrichment. This will be done in conjunction 
with the Berwyn Heights Community Center (BHCC). 
 
The BH EAC will award a full scholarship to three students with economic need who would like to partici-
pate in the Berwyn Heights Community Center’s Summer S.T.E.A.M (Science, Technology, Engineering & 
Mathematics) program.  Details regarding this program are below. 
 
What: BHCC in-person summer camp program for kids ages 6-12.   
When:  June 28th through July 30th (5 weeks).  Monday thru Friday from 9am to 3pm.  
 

Description:  
Get In The Zone…S.T.E.A.M! 
Enrich your child's life with a variety of S.T.E.A.M. activities designed to stimulate and educate. 
Participants will explore their intellectual and creative sides while building simple machines, exploring 
the science of food, making instruments and much more!  A list will be provided for needed camp sup-
plies.  For select activities, a supply kit will be available for pick up. Please reach out to BHCC at 
berwynheightscc@pgparks.com for more details on camp activities. 

 
To apply, submit the following items to the Berwyn Heights Town Office at 5700 Berwyn Rd. Attn: BH EAC 
S.T.E.A.M Scholarship or via email to thebheac@gmail.com. 
 
 A statement about why they would like to participate in the Berwyn Heights Community Center’s 

S.T.E.A.M program.  
 Proof of eligibility for Free and Reduced-Priced Meals. Another statement of financial need may be ac-

cepted with justification.  
 Applications are due by June 7th!! 

 
Participants will be asked to provide a brief description of their experience with the BHCC S.T.E.A.M camp 
to be shared anonymously with the Council in a public meeting. 

 

Application: 
 
Child’s Name:   ________________________________________  Age: ________________ 
 
Parent’s Name:  ________________________________________ 
 
Address: ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Why do you want to attend BHCC’s S.T.E.A.M Camp?  
 

 

  

  

  

  

  

mailto:berwynheightscc@pgparks.com
mailto:thebheac@gmail.com
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Al Comite Asesor de Educación de Berwyn Heights (BH EAC) está anunciando un nuevo programa para 
apoyar a los estudiantes mientras buscan oportunidades de aprendizaje y enriquecimiento durante el 
verano. Esto se hará en conjunto con el Centro Comunitario de Berwyn Heights (BHCC).  
 
El BH EAC otorgará una beca completa a tres estudiantes con necesidades económicas que deseen par-
ticipar en el programa S.T.E.A.M (Ciencia, tecnología, ingeniería y matemáticas) de verano del Berwyn 
Heights Community Center. Los detalles sobre este programa se encuentran a continuación.  
 
Qué: Programa de campamento de verano en persona de BHCC para niños de 6 a 12 años.  
Cuándo: 28 de junio al 30 de julio (5 semanas). Lunes a Viernes de 9 a 15 hs.  
 

Descripción:  
Get in the Zone… S.T.E.A.M!  

Enriquezca la vida de su hijo con una variedad de S.T.E.A.M. actividades diseñadas para estimular y edu-
car. Los participantes explorarán sus lados intelectuales y creativos mientras construyen máquinas sim-
ples, exploran la ciencia de los alimentos, hacen instrumentos y mucho más. Se proporcionará una lista 
de los suministros necesarios para el campamento. Para actividades selectas, habrá un kit de suministros 
disponible para recoger. Comuníquese con BHCC en berwynheightscc@pgparks.com para obtener más 
detalles sobre las actividades del campamento.  
 
Para postularse, envíe los siguientes artículos a la oficina municipal de Berwyn Heights en 5700 Berwyn 
Rd. A la atención de: Beca BH EAC S.T.E.A.M o por correo electrónico a thebheac@gmail.com.  
 Una declaración sobre por qué les gustaría participar en el programa S.T.E.A.M del Centro Comuni-

tario de Berwyn Heights.  
 Prueba de elegibilidad para comidas gratis y a precio reducido. Se puede aceptar otra declaración de 

necesidad financiera con justificación.  
 ¡Las solicitudes deben presentarse antes del 7 de junio!  

 
Se pedirá a los participantes que proporcionen una breve descripción de su experiencia con el cam-
pamento S.T.E.A.M de BHCC para compartir de forma anónima con el Consejo en una reunión pública.  

Solicitud: 
 
El nombre del niño:    ________________________________________  Edad: ___________ 
 
El nombre del los padres:  ________________________________________ 
 
Correo postal: _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
¿Por qué quieres asistir al campamento de S.T.E.A.M?  
 

 

  

  

  

  

mailto:berwynheightscc@pgparks.com
mailto:thebheac@gmail.com
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PREMIER MEDICAL CENTER 

6201 Greenbelt Road, Suite L-7 

Berwyn Heights, MD 

(across from Staples) 

www. amwellorthopt.com 

Early Morning/ Late Evening 

Appointments Available 

Most Insurances Accepted: 

Medicare Medicaid | Blue Cross/ Blue Shield 

United Healthcare | Aetna 

Call Us:    301-345-3711 
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The trees in our neighborhood are important for the health and well-
being of Berwyn Heights! Ensure that the trees on your property are 
properly maintained by: 
 

• Removing invasive vines from trunks. 

• Using 2 to 4 inches of non-cypress mulch under young trees to keep 
weeds and grass that compete for nutrients and water away. 

• Consult an ISA Certified Arborist when considering pruning a tree to 
ensure that pruning is done properly and avoids harmful, extreme 
pruning practices such as “topping.” 

 

Thanks to those who nominated a 2021 Tree of Distinction! 
Look out for the award announcement in the July Bulletin! 

Berwyn Heights Shade Tree Board 

Next meeting: June 10th, 2021, 7 pm, Virtual 

Contact: Amanda Dewey, adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov 

mailto:adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov
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Join us June 2, 7pm. To participate contact BHPD at 301-474-6554 

Or email mmuralles@berwynheightsmd.gov  

NEIGHBORHOOD  WATCH/ EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS 
VIRTUAL MEETINGS 1st WED of month    CHAIRS: Joan Hayden, Randy Fortwengler 

Every year May and June begin the Hurricane season 

across the United States.  We are reminded every 

year of the steps we need to take to ensure that our 

families remain safe during this time.  The NW/EP 

group every year passes on the reminders from FEMA 

along with other agencies that assist with preparations 

and safety measures taken during the hurricane sea-

son.  The hurricane season usually runs through No-

vember 30.  However, last year the season went 

through all the names that were identified for any hur-

ricane that developed in the waters off the eastern part 

of the United States.  The season lasted long enough 

to have many other named hurricanes identified.  This 

year the list of names for any hurricanes that develop 

was just put out.  As I sit here writing this article for the 

town bulletin, there is an unnamed storm that has 

been identified but is not expected to hit the United 

States - it is slated to stay out in the sea.  There are 

many activities to take care of prior to a storm hitting 

our area (i.e. stay aware of any storms identified and discussed on TV, making sure you have prescrip-

tions in case you can't get out for a period of time, ensuring you have necessities again in case you can't 

get out for a few days).  The NW/EP group stays alert to these storms and prepares for all situations re-

lated to these storms (i.e. warming/cooling centers, etc.).   

As hurricane season arrives, we are reminded that we need to prepare ourselves for emergency evacua-

tions and shelter-in-place by using our emergency operations plan, planning for evacuations, communica-

tions and public outreach strategies.  FEMA, MEMA and other Federal, State and Local Government 

agencies are there to assist us during disasters.  However, we may need to take care of our town during 

the first 72 hours or so as these agencies will be focusing on hard-hit areas.  One of these agencies, FE-

MA, has released a report titled "Improving Public Messaging for Evacuation and Shelter-in-Place:  Find-

ings and Recommendations for Emergency Managers from Peer-Reviewed Research".  This report pro-

vides an understanding and decision-making process for evacuation and shelter-in-place protective ac-

tions and recommendations for improving public messaging to inform the public about risk and increase 

compliance with specific instructions as to when to evacuate and when  to shelter-in-place. 

Find out more at https://www.ready.gov/hurricanes 

 

 

Come join the NW/EP group on the first Wednesday of each month to learn what to do in 

an emergency.  Learn what steps to take to ensure your families and friends remain safe 

during these trying times. 

https://www.ready.gov/hurricanes
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for safe keeping. An NCIC check was 
conducted with negative results. Master 
Trooper Plumadore #2632 of the Mary-
land Gun Center was advised of the inci-
dent.  
  
Sunday, April 25, 2021 at 2:00 pm, 
‘BURGLARY OF SHED’  
A resident of the 6200 block of Seminole 
Street contacted the police to report that 
sometime between 5:00 PM on April 24 
and 2 PM on April 25, the door to his 
storage shed had been kicked in, break-
ing the door frame, and property was 
removed. The storage shed is located 
approximately 60’ from house in the vic-
tims back yard that borders the backyard 
of a vacant home. The suspects most 
likely entered the victim’s property from 
there. The victim did not hear anything 
suspicious, possibly due to an all night 
rain storm.  
  
Wednesday, April 25, 2021 at 9:42 pm, 
‘SEXUAL ASSAULT’  
On 4/25/2021, Sgt. Roberson responded 
to 7700 block of Edmonston Road and 
spoke with residents in reference to a 
sexual assault. Reporting person said 
that he contacted BHPD after he discov-
ered that his 6 y/o daughter had been 
assaulted by a 15-year-old juvenile. Re-
porting person and his girlfriend, the 
mother of the child, stated that a friend 
from Takoma Park was visiting their 
home along with her 15 y/o son for a 
sleepover. Sometime during the night, 
the 15 y/o reportedly fondled the 6 y/o 
and initiated genital touching. The inci-
dent occurred 3/3/21 but only came to 
the parents’ attention on 4/24/21 and 
they reported it the following day. Investi-
gation continues.  
  
Monday, April 27, 2021 at 3:45 pm, 
‘THEFT FROM AUTO’  
On 04/27/2021, Cpl. T. Hollowell was 
dispatched to 8900 block of 60th Avenue 
for a report of a stolen vehicle registra-
tion plate. On scene, the victim indicated 
that his temporary plate had been stolen 
off the rear of his vehicle.  The vehicle, a 
2021 Toyota Rav 4, with a Maryland tem-
porary tag number T0425279 with expira-
tion date of 6/24/2021, was parked in his 
driveway since 3:45 PM on 4/26/2021. 
He noticed the missing plate and screws 
when he left his house on that day. No 
additional damage to the vehicle was 
found. There are no investigative leads to 
identify a possible suspect at this time.  
  
Tuesday, April 27, 2021 at 8:30 pm, 
‘CHECK ON WELFARE FORCED EN-
TRY’  
On 4/27/2021 at approximately 8:35 PM, 
Pfc. Rufino was dispatched to a check on 
the welfare of a resident in the 8400 
block of 58th Avenue. Upon arrival, she 
met with a neighbor who was concerned 
about the resident, a senior citizen who 
lives by herself. The neighbor stated that 

he hadn't seen the elderly resident in 
more than two days and that her mail 
had accumulated in her mailbox. Upon 
investigation, the officer discovered a 
FedEx package delivered the previous 
day left behind the storm door. She fur-
ther observed many oxygen tanks and 
insects crawling around. The inside of 
the house was dark. When she knocked 
on the door and no one answered, the 
Officer asked the dispatch to send the 
fire-board to the house for a welfare 
check with possible use of forced entry. 
Upon arrival, ID #26858 opened the door 
and officers entered the home but were 
unable to find the occupant. Officer 
called dispatch again to ask if there had 
been any previous calls to this address 
with a transport to a hospital. The dis-
patcher informed her that the Chief of 
Station 14 had called to advise the resi-
dent was with her son in law. Officer 
then contacted the son-in-law, and he 
and his wife met the Officer at the above 
address.  

Thursday, April 1, 2021 at 10:40 am, 
'VANDALISM'  
On 04/01/2021, at approximately 10:40 
am, Pvt. Frayer was dispatched to 8700 
block of 58th Avenue, on a report of a 
vehicle window being smashed in. Upon 
his arrival, he met the Victim who advised 
that the front passenger door window of 
her silver colored 2003 Toyota Rav4 had 
been smashed with a brick. Officer con-
firmed that the window was smashed and 
a red brick lying on the floorboard. Victim 
further stated that at approximately 10:40 
pm she heard two loud bangs outside, but 
did not get up to see what it was.    
  
Monday, April 5, 2021 at 4:05 pm, 
‘THEFT FROM VEHICLE’  
On 04/05/2021, a resident of Vernon Ter-
race entered the BHPD station to report a 
theft from auto. The victim stated that his 
vehicle is parked on the street in front of 
his house in the 5800 block of Vernon 
Terrace. When he attempted to drive it, he 
noticed a mechanical problem and took it 
to a repair shop. The shop mechanic in-
formed him that the catalytic converter 
had been removed. The victim had de-
layed reporting the incident because he 
does not drive the car often.   
  
Sunday, April 11, 2021 at 5:15 pm, 
‘THEFT FROM VEHICLE’  
On 04/11/2021, a victim of a theft from 
vehicle reported that his vehicle was 
parked in the lot of P.G scrap on Branch-
ville Road while he and his family were 
taking a walk on the park trail. Upon re-
turning to his vehicle approximately one 
hour later, he discovered that property 
had been removed from the unlocked 
vehicle. The victim reported seeing 2 ATV 
riders in the area but had no information 
on a suspect.  
  
Sunday, April 11, 2021 at 1:45 am, 
'EPS'  
On 04/11/2021 at approximately 1:53 AM, 
BHPD officers were dispatched to 5900 
block of Natasha Drive, for a dispute with 
a weapon. Upon arrival, they met a 23 Y/
O adult Latino male, who was standing 
outside of the residence. The reporting 
person advised that his son had threat-
ened to kill himself and his family. He 
further advised that his son had con-
sumed alcoholic beverages since yester-
day and later he pointed a shotgun in the 
air, which he then stored in his bedroom. 
Officers contacted Laurel Reginal Hospital 
and were informed the hospital was ac-
cepting EPS. The EPS was taken into 
custody and transported to Laurel Reginal 
Hospital. The shotgun was recovered on 
scene and transported to District 1 station 

April 
Incidents  

Homicide = 00 | Rape = 00 | 

Robbery = 00 | Assault = 01 | 

Burglary = 01 | Larceny/Theft 

= 03| Stolen Auto = 00 

OCTOBER CITATIONS 

STATE 09 

TOWN 88 

WARNINGS 22 

SERO 00 

TOTAL 119 

  
For Emergencies 

CALL 301-352-1200   
For Non-Emergency  
Police Assistance. 
  

Tell the PGC Police Dis-
patcher the nature of your 
problem and ask that the  
on-duty BH Police Officer 
respond to your call. 

Visit us online at: 
www.berwynheightsmd.gov/
police-department 

http://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/police-department
http://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/police-department
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Used Furniture, Free. Please call to 
arrange pickup. 301-219-4471. Twin 
Bed Frame & Mattress, 5-Drawer 
Dresser, 2 Small Bookshelves. Square 
Coffee Table. Sofa. 2-Drawer Table. 
Small Storage Cabinet.  

Want adventure and achievement?  
Join Boy Scout Troop 740.  We meet at 
Holy Redeemer’s Fealy Hall every 
Tuesday evening. For details, call 
scoutmaster Loren Lavoy at 301-651-
4928. 

Approved Childcare of Essential  
Personnel Opening for infant to 12 
years old.  Licensed and approved by 
the State to provide childcare during 
COVID-19.  Meals provided.  Openings  
Monday-Friday from 6 AM to 6 PM.  
Please contact Karuna at 301-345-
2939 or karunaemeldaroz-
ario@outlook.com. 

Piano Lessons in your home.  Former 
PGCPS music teacher, experienced 
private instructor.  Students with special 
needs welcome.  Ms. Liz 240-601-
2825.quote today. Call 202-820-0771. 

Lawn Mowing and Trimming, yard 
raking and cleanup, basement 
cleanout, painting, plumbing, general 
handyman. Reasonable rates and flexi-
ble schedule. Call Phil at 202-718-
8530. Berwyn Heights references avail-
able. 

Meals-on-Wheels needs your HELP! 
This 45-year old program needs volun-
teers to help with their daily operations 
out of College Park location. Please call 
301-474-1002 M-F, 8:30-12p if availa-
ble. 

Need Yard Help?  Shawn and Jeremy 
have helped Berwyn Heights residents 

with mowing, raking, mulching, and 
more for several years.  Call 301-310-
3807. 

Get Out More!  Let me help you free 
up your time by helping you in different 
ways.  If you have children, I babysit 
age 3 and up. Do your kids need help 
in school?  I tutor in different subjects.  
Don’t have time to exercise your lova-
ble pet? I enjoy dog walking/sitting. 
Please call Greta at 301-982-7115. 
References upon request. 

Help is Here.  Do you need help gro-
cery shopping, bill paying, pick up pre-
scriptions, post office run, general 
household management, shopping 
and more...look no further...for $20 per 
hour have your own personal conci-
erge.  Reliable, Dependable, Fast, and 
more importantly, TRUSTWORTHY.  
Call Jackie at 202-669-6297.  I’ll be 
there tomorrow. 

Loving, Licensed Child Care:  (CDA) 
credentialed in BH.  M-F 6:30 AM to 
5:30 PM.  Ura Daley, 301-313-9131. 

Infant or Senior Care:  Nurse/midwife, 
recent US refugee, legal with work 
permit, looking for infant care or senior 
care.  Full or part time.  IRC interna-
tionally certified.  Worked in Burundi 
and Tanzania.  Special gift with babies, 
children with disabilities, and disabled 
adults.  Intermediate English, fluent 
French. Does not drive. Contact 
jeynekanyudo@gmail.com 

House Cleaning: Help with shopping, 
cooking, etc. 40-year resident of 
Berwyn Heights.  Very reliable and 
reasonable rates.  Please call DJ at 
301- 345-1746. 

Yard work: My name is Gannon 
Forbes, a teenager in Berwyn Heights, 
who would like to help you with your 
yard work. CALL Gannon @ 301-982-
7115 for a one time or weekly job. 

BULLETIN BOARD 

Cleaning your home like my 
own.  Residential & commercial. 
References available in Berwyn 
Heights. Over 10 years profes-
sional experience.  Providing 
my own materials at reasonable 
price.   

Call (240) 645-5140 or email 
angelalazo1@hotmail.com 

Also ask about handyman ser-
vices 

Thomas A. Gentile, Attorney 

301-908-9427 (cell) 

tgentile301@yahoo.com 

www/thomasgentile.com 

  

   

   

Berwyn Heights Resident 

Admitted to Practice, MD, DC, VA 

Over 45 years experience 

Wills, Powers of Attorney, Probate, Trusts, 

Home Visits to Berwyn Heights Residents. 

Life Line Screening at Berwyn Pres-
byterian Church (across from McDon-
ald's) Monday, June 28, 2021. Safe, 
painless, non-invasive preventive 
health screenings typically not a part 
of a routine physical.  

Register today and ask for $10 off any 
package priced above $139.  For only 
$139 (regularly $149) you can learn 
your risk of having stroke or vascular 
disease. There is no time like the pre-
sent to take action!  Learn more by 
watching this short video:  
http://www.lifelinescreeningblog.com/
introduction/.  

Three ways to register: Call toll-free: 
866-229-0469, online at 
www.lifelinescreening.com/
communitycircle, 
text the word circle to 797979 

mailto:karunaemeldarozario@outlook.com
mailto:karunaemeldarozario@outlook.com
mailto:angelalazo1@hotmail.com
http://www.lifelinescreeningblog.com/introduction/
http://www.lifelinescreeningblog.com/introduction/
http://www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle
http://www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle
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BH Elementary School PTA 
 President: Marilyn King 
  President@BHESPTA.org 

 Vice President: Sarah Jacobson &  
  Kimberly Bills  
 Treasurer: Lilly Ridge 

Boys & Girls Club 
 President: Brandon Batton 
  bhbgc2019@gmail.com 

 Vice President: Jeremy Weiss 
  bhbgc2019@gmail.com 

 Registrar: Tiffany Papanikolas  
  bhbgc2019@gmail.com 

 Treasurer: Sandra Zuniga 
 Secretary: Shantel Williams 
 Athletic Director: Vacant 
 Fundraising Chair: Brandi Cowgill 

Education Advisory Committee 
 Co-Chairt: Joanna Whitaker 

 Co-Chair: Allison Holmes 
  thebheac@gmail.com. 

Green Team/ Shade Tree Board 

 Facilitaor: Jeffrey Knutson 
  jbknutson@verizon.net  

 Public Outreach: Therese Forbes 
   therese@celticclans.com 

Historical Committee 
 Chair: Debby Steele Snyder 
  dsteelesny@yahoo.com 

Men’s Basketball League 
 Jim McGinnis 301-651-8142 

Movie Club 
 Jonathan Loutsch 
  bhmovieclub@gmail.com 

Neighborhood Watch/ Emergency 
Preparedness 
 Co-Chair: Joan Hayden 
  jjmosley45@gmail.com 

 Co-Chair: Randy Fortwengler 
  bhnwep53@aol.com 

Karate Club 
 Leon Swain 301-728-2881 
 Brett Bentley 240-678-9103 
  Brett.bentley@gmail.com 

Quilter’s Club 
  Coordinator: Janet Freitag 
  quilttag1@yahoo.com 

Recreation Council 
 President: Susan Jones 
  violindreams@verizon.net 

Seniors Club 
 Ray Smith 301-474-3482 

Please note, the Code Compliance Department con-

tinues to operate with modified procedures in re-

sponse to the CoVID-19 pandemic, as follows: 

 Rental inspections cancelled until further notice; 

 Rental license application due dates and applica-

ble fees remain the same, but must be submitted 

via e-mail to Code@berwynheightsmd.gov or by 

U.S. mail with check or money order; 

 All other license applications (building, roll-off, 

POD and right-of-way permits), must be submitted 

by e-mail to Code@berwynheightsmd.gov or by 

U.S. mail; 

 All payments for licenses & permits, fees & fines 

must be submitted by U.S. mail to 5700 Berwyn 

Road, Berwyn Heights MD 20740. Drop-off pay-

ments are not accepted. 

For additional information please call the Code Com-

pliance Department at 301-513-9331. 

CoVID-19 Operations 

Noise Restrictions 

As we are throwing open our windows 

and spend more time outside, please 

be mindful of the Town’s noise regu-

lations, as set forth in Ordinance 153. 

Lower noise limits are in effect during 

night-time:  

9pm-8am Monday-Thursday 

10pm-9am Friday-Sunday. 

Noises covered by the regulations include but are not 

limited to amplified music, shouting, dog barking, 

chainsaws, lawnmowers, power tools, automobiles 

and motorcycles. 

If you have a concern about a noisy situation, please 

first reach out the person(s) making the noise, who 

may be unaware they are creating a disturbance. 

Otherwise contact the Code Compliance Department 

301-513-9331 during regular office hours 8:30am-

5:00pm or the police non-emergency number  

301-352-12000 at night. 

mailto:President@BHESPTA.org
mailto:bhbgc2019@gmail.com
mailto:bhbgc2019@gmail.com
mailto:bhbgc2019@gmail.com
mailto:thebheac@gmail.com.
mailto:jbknutson@verizon.net
mailto:therese@celticclans.com
mailto:dsteelesny@yahoo.com
mailto:bhmovieclub@gmail.com
mailto:jjmosley45@gmail.com
mailto:bhnwep53@aol.com
mailto:Brett.bentley@gmail.com
mailto:quilttag1@yahoo.com
mailto:violindreams@verizon.net
mailto:Code@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:Code@berwynheightsmd.gov
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif301/f/uploads/ord_153_-_noise_0.pdf
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

30 31 
 
 
Memorial Day 
TOWN OFFICES 
CLOSED 

1 

 
 
7:30 PM 
Rec. Council 
Meeting 
(VIRTUAL) 

2 

 
 
7:00 PM 
NW/EP Meeting 
VIRTUAL 

3 
 
 
 

4 

 
 
 
 
 

5 
 
 
 

6 

 
 
 

7 

 
11:00 AM 
Meet Town Mgr. 
 
7:00 PM 
Worksession 

8 
 
 
 
 

9 

 
 
7:00 PM 
Town Meeting 
VIRTUAL 

10 

 
 
7:00 PM 
Green Team Mtg. 
VIRTUAL 
 

11 

 
 
10:00 AM 
Coffee wt Cop 

12 

13 
 
 
 
 
v22 

14 
 

15 16 

 
 
 
 
 
 

17 
 
 

18 19 

 
8:00 AM 
Town-wide 
Yard Sale 

20 
 
 

21 

 
 
7:00 PM 
Worksession 
VIRTUAL 
 

22 
 
 
 

23 
 
 
7:30 pm 
BHHC Meeting 
VIRTUAL 

24 
 
 

25 

 
 
 

26 
 
 
 

27 28 

 
 
7;00 PM 
BHEAC Mtg. 
VIRTUAL 
 

29 30 

 
 
 
 
 

1 
 
 
 

2 

 
 

3 

 

Please do not park in the 
street, where possible, when 
the street sweeper is in 
Town. 

Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste 

North-side Collection 
 

Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste 

South-side Collection 
 

Recycling                          

Recycling Collection 
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TOWN INFORMATION 
Mayor and Council 

 
Amanda Dewey      (314-322-1080) adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Mayor  — Public Health & Safety  
 

Jodie Kulpa-Eddy     (301) 345 1516 jkulpaeddy@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Mayor Pro Tem  — Parks & Recreation, Education & Civic Affairs   
 

Christopher Brittan-Powell  (240) 786  2578 cbrittanpowell@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Councilmember — Code Compliance  
 

Jason Papanikolas      (240) 338-5191 jpapanikolas@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Councilmember —  Administration 
 

Ethan Sweep        (218) 280-2273 esweep@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Councilmember —  Public Works  
 
Laura Allen —       (301) 474-5000 lallen@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Town Manager  

Regular Trash Collection Schedule 
North of Pontiac……………. Mondays & Thursdays 

South of Pontiac…………… Tuesdays & Thursdays 

Heavy Trash Day: 
Monday for North of Pontiac 
Tuesday for South of Pontiac 

Recycling Schedule: 
Wednesdays for the entire Town 

Town Helpline 
Do you have a suggestion or problem or a 

question on an ordinance, or have a histori-

cal question?  Want to receive meeting 

agendas or minutes by email? 

Email Town at 

contact@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Be assured that your communication 

will be answered promptly 

and in confidence. 

Watch Council Meetings 
 

On Comcast channel 71 
FIOS channel 12 

 

Most recent meeting:  M-S 11:00 A.M. 

2nd most recent mtg:  M-S 3:00 P.M. 

3rd most recent mtg:   

Tue, Thu, Fri., Sun.: 8:00 P.M. 

 

Questions — call Kerstin Harper, Administration at (301) 474-5000, or email kharper@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Advertising Rates — call Yvonne Odoi, Administration at 301-474-5000, or email:  yodoi@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Submission Deadline is the 15th of the month  

Town of Berwyn Heights Website:  https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov; Follow us on Twitter @BerwynHeightsMD 

mailto:adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:jkulpaeddy@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:cbrittanpowell@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:jpapanikolas@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:esweep@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:lallen@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:contact@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:kharper@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:yodoi@berwynheightsmd.gov
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/

